Annual Parish Meeting for Sandy, Bedfordshire – 2009
Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting for the Parish of Sandy, Bedfordshire, held on Monday 27th April 2009, at the Jenkins Pavilion, Sunderland Road Recreation Ground, Sandy at 7.30 pm
Present
Cllr C Osborne (Town Mayor as Chairman) together with 29 electors of the Parish and other members of the public, Town Cllrs N Aldis, P Blaine, M Scott, D Sharman, P Sharman, R Smith, Mrs S Sutton and G White, District Cllr K Lynch, County Cllr J Scott, Mr J Welling (Sandy Chamber of Trade), Ms J McLean (BRCC), Mr L Martial (Central Bedfordshire Council) and one member of the press.
The Mayor welcomed everyone and thanked them for being present.

1. Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Bartlett, Gale, Pettitt and Sandhu, Mrs B Arnold, Mr I Arnold, Mrs M Stainton and Mr P Stainton.
2. Minutes of the 2008 Annual Parish Meeting

The Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Monday 28th  April 2008, which had been circulated to those in attendance prior to the meeting being opened, were confirmed and signed as a correct record.

3. Matters Arising

1. Fallowfield Open Space

It was reported that this matter had now progressed and it was hoped that work would begin on the play areas and car park later in the year.
2. Sandy Library

The extended library was opened by the Town Mayor and County Cllr Blaine on 20th April 2009.
3. Footpath in New Road
The Mayor told the meeting that the Town Council would continue to pursue the installation of a footpath along New Road with Central Bedfordshire Council.
4.  Presentation of Town Mayor’s Award for Services to the Community
The Mayor reported that five nominations had been received and that the judging panel of himself, the Deputy Mayor and the immediate past Mayor had made the very difficult decision that:

The Town Mayor’s Award for Services to the Community for 2009 should go to:

Reverend Peter Tubbs
Since moving to Sandy over 20 years ago Revd Tubbs has played an active role in the Community.  He has taken services at St Swithun’s Church and still assists with these.  He was also an active member of the Parochial Church Council until recently and celebrated 50 years in the ordained ministry last summer.
He leads the Community Carol Singing each year in the Market Square, raising money for Crisis and the Biblelands Society.  He organises and also takes part each year in the Sponsored Cycle ride to raise money for the Historic Churches Trust and St Swithun’s Church.

5.  REPORTS FROM ELECTED REPRESENTATIVES

(a)  Town Council and Parish Charities – Cllr C Osborne – Town Mayor.
The Mayor referred to the Town Council’s Annual Report which had been delivered to all households in the town.  It gave an overview of the activities of the Town Council in the last twelve months.  The Annual Accounts for Sandy Charities were also available at this meeting.
He then went on to talk about a number of projects which have been concluded in the past year:
· The Jenkins Pavilion, 50% of the cost of which was funded by Town Council, the rest by grants and donations.

· A new Tourist Information Centre Building adjoining the Town Council Offices in Cambridge Road.

· The establishment of a Farmer’s Market, held on the first Saturday of every month.

· Traffic calming measures introduced in the High Street, along with road and pathway re-surfacing completed in conjunction with Beds County Council.
5.  REPORTS FROM ELECTED REPRESENTATIVES   (Cont)
(a)  Town Council and Parish Charities – Cllr C Osborne – Town Mayor.
· The long outstanding library extension, again completed with the County Council.

· The introduction of parking restrictions in the town car park which has freed a lot more space.

The Mayor said that Town Councillors came in for criticism from time to time and he challenged residents to stand for election as a Councillor if they felt that they had skills to offer.

He mentioned the establishment of the new Unitary Authority, Central Bedfordshire Council and said that he hoped with this change there would be an increased degree of co-operation between the two authorities.

Finally, the Mayor went on to thank his fellow Council Members and the staff of the Council for all their hard work in the preceding twelve months.

There were no questions asked.

(b)  Mid Bedfordshire District Council – District Cllr N Aldis  
Cllr Aldis referred to his written report, circulated prior to the meeting (Copy attached). He said that he had nothing to add to this report and there were no questions asked.

(c)  Bedfordshire County Council – County Cllr P Blaine.  
Cllr Blaine referred to his written report, circulated prior to the meeting (Copy attached).  
He went on to add that the new bridge over the Ivel had been criticised for its size but that it had been built to specifications laid down for bridleways and also on the instructions of the Environment Agency who insisted on the height to alleviate possible future flooding.
He also supplied the information that Ivel Road would have replacement heritage street lights installed during the summer.

5.  REPORTS FROM ELECTED REPRESENTATIVES  (Cont)
(c)  Bedfordshire County Council – County Cllr P Blaine.  
A question was asked about weed treatment and repairs to footpaths and highways.  Cllr Blaine said that these were now the responsibility of Central Bedfordshire Council.

A question was asked about possible changes to the education system under the Unitary Authority. Cllr Blaine replied that it seemed likely that Bedford Borough Council would introduce a two tier system, which would impact on Sandy Upper School whose catchment area was partly in Bedford Borough Council’s area.

Finally a question was asked about organisations digging up the newly laid paths and High Street – Cllr Blaine said that leaks had to be given immediate attention but that statutory bodies also had a responsibility to co-ordinate scheduled work with path re-surfacing.

6.  Resolutions and Questions

None had been received.
7. Open Forum

Mr J Walker asked a question with regard to the Flood Working Group set up by the Town Council.  The Town Clerk said that the Town Council had only just received a response from Central Bedfordshire Council to its invitation to attend a meeting of the group.  CBC had declined an invitation and the Town Council would continue with the meeting together with interested residents.
Mr D Osborne asked what progress was being made with regard to the quest for land to convert into allotments.  The Mayor responded that efforts were continuing to identify land but owners were reluctant to sell.  Central Bedfordshire Council was still being pursued over its land in Beeston.
District Cllr Lynch asked a question about a possible additional supermarket in Sandy saying that workers in Budgens were concerned for their jobs.  The Mayor said that it was too early to tell if any chain would build in Sandy but that there had been positive enquiries from one organisation.

Revd P Tubbs thanked the Council and its staff on behalf of the Churchwardens for its maintenance of the churchyard and the beautiful floral displays.

8. Town Plan

Ms J McLean from Beds Rural Communities Charity explained the objectives of the Town Plan and the aim to consult with as many residents of Sandy as possible in order to draft a plan of what people want from the town.  In order to do this volunteers from within the community were needed and although a small number had stepped forward this was not enough to carry out the work needed.

One more public meeting would be held on 28th May 2009 at 7.30 pm in the Council Chamber and then the project would be re-evaluated with Town Council to see if it was possible to proceed.

Mr L Martial from CBC said that when the plan was finished it would have real influence on planning in Central Bedfordshire and would inform the Local Government Framework and Local Strategic Plan.
The Mayor thanked everyone for attending and there being no further business the meeting closed at 8.59 pm.
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